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Cab Signals 
Fred Lux, Superintendent 
 
Friday, May 20, is the last meeting of the year for 
Division One.  The primary order of business for the 
meeting is the election of officers for the next two 
years.  We also have the second installment in a 
series of programs documenting the design and 
construction of Bill Jacob’s new layout.  It should be 
an interesting program. 
For this month’s show and tell table, we are inviting 
members to bring their best model, be it scratch-
built, kit batched, commercial kit, or rolling stock 
that you have super-detailed or weathered.  This is 
an opportunity for everyone to share something 
with the group. 
 
I hope to see many of you Friday night at Division 
meeting.  For those who are not there, have a safe 
and enjoyable summer. 
----- 

DIVISION ONE MINUTES 
APRIL 29, 2011 
 
Meeting Place:  Collingwood Presbyterian Church, 
Toledo, OH 
Attendance:  33 
Meeting called to order by Superintendent Fred Lux 
at 7:30pm. Minutes of the February, 2011, meeting, 
distributed in the March Train Order, were approved 
as distributed. There were no “officer’s reports.” 
 
Bruce Birkenkamp, Chair of the Nominating 
Committee, reported. The nominations for Division 
One officers were as follows: 

  Superintendent  - Fred Lux 
  Assistant Superintendent - Dave McMullian 
  Assistant Superintendent, Program - Steve Kellogg 
  Agent - Phil Kaufman 
  Clerk - Chuck Williams  
There were no nominations from the floor. The 
election will be at the May meeting. 
 
Librarian John Roth noted that he is stepping down 
as Librarian in the fall and Fred Lux stated that we 
will need a replacement for John as Librarian and as 
Reporter to the Hot Box. 
 
Old Business: The question of the NCR 2014 Regional 
Convention, which Division One is scheduled to host, 
was addressed. The conflict with the 2014 National 
NMRA Convention scheduled for Cleveland was 
raised in a message to regional President John 
Watson. His response of offering to switch Toledo to 
the 2013 Convention was rejected by a membership 
vote. Division One’s offer of switching to 2015 was 
not addressed in Watson’s message. Superintendent 
Lux will continue the discussion with the regional 
Board. But 2013 is not an option for Division One. 
  
The Business portion of the meeting was adjourned 
at 8:00pm. 
 
After refreshments, John Young of the Wabash Road 
Show presented a program on operations, focused 
of the scheme developed by the Wabash Road Show 
and how the group operates their modular layout.  
The meeting adjourned at 9:45pm. 
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Next Meeting – Friday, May 20 

Collingwood Presbyterian Church 

 

CURRENT OFFICERS   (2009 - 2011)  

Superintendent - .............................Fred Lux. ............. fred@fredlux.com 

Assistant Superintendent - .............Dave McMullian ... davemcmullian@earthlink.net 

Chief Clerk - ...................................Chuck Williams..... cwillia4@frontier.com 

Agent - ...........................................Phil Kauffman........ pennsy6401@bex.net 

 News Editor - .................................Fred Lux –  

Program & Service Chair - ………..Steve Kellogg ....... atsfmktrock@yahoo.com 

Librarian - .......................................John Roth………... jrroth@bex.net  
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